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4 Uxbridge Road
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(508) 865-8727

Fax: (508) 865-8721

	Town Of Sutton

REGULAR MEETING

JUNE 28, 2022



Meeting Location:  Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C 
Members Present:  Tammi Marois, John Silverberg, Ken Malo, Diane Miller
Staff Present:  Cheryl Rawinski, Judy Bater, Steve Donatelli 
Absent:  William Fredericks   
Guest/s Present:  Michael Niedzwiecki, W. Niedzwiecki  
Call to Order:  Tammi Marois opened the regular meeting of the Board of Health at 7:01 PM. 
Local Upgrades/Variances: None

Local Upgrades Approved/Review Only:  4 West Sutton Road - Steve Donatelli, set back from own well, use of sieve analysis, ground was too wet, and grade within from 5’ to the property line.  Still under Steve’s review.  

Bedroom Deed Restriction:  27 Westview Drive:  Steve stated they are subdividing the property.  The lot is too small for a 3 bedroom septic.  Needs a nitrogen loading credit and a bedroom deed restriction.  Will be a total of 6 bedrooms between the two homes.  3 bedrooms each.  A zoning bylaw has allowed this lot.  Father is giving some of his property to his son to be able to accommodate a 3 bedroom home.  As he is short.  He needs 30,000 square feet to have a 3 bedroom and he is shy about 500 square feet. 
This requires a deed restriction.  
MOTION:  Contingent upon review and approval of Town Counsel, Ken Malo made a motion to accept the grant for title 5 nitrogen loading restriction and easement and bedroom deed restriction for 27 Westview Drive.  2nd John Silverberg.  All in favour.  Approved.  
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Department Update/Covid-19 Update:  Cheryl stated that the end of year is fast approaching.  Permit renewals are steady. We have one applicant for Bill’s seat on the Board since he is not returning as a Board member.  We have had a couple of animal complaints.  Ken conducted some site visits and Ken feels the zoning should be addressed.  He stated that there should not be farming on small lots.  Ken feels this will get worse.  John stated that he has spoken with Cheryl Sbarra many times and was informed that even if they have the right to farm it does not give you the right to be a nuisance.  The Board has the right to use reasonable judgement in these cases.  The animal inspector has conducted an inspection, as well.  Kenny stated it did smell.  The Board will conduct another inspection and reach out to the property owners.  Inspected the 4th of July parade.  Getting ready for flu season.  Covid is slowing down.  The Little Coffee Bean of Sutton is a new establishment coming into town.  Diane asked about the water at the school.  Cheryl stated they are investigating the PFAS hit and have water coolers and have shut down any bubblers. 
Approve Minutes:  Tabled 
Old/New Business:  John stated the Bill is not returning to the Board and they will need to reorganize.  

Bill’s term ends June 30th and this would have been his last meeting. 

Other Business Not Anticipated:    None
Next Meeting:  7-26-2022 
Motion to Adjourn at 7:34 PM:  Ken Malo - Seconded Diane Miller - Unanimous - Approved.  

__________________________________________William Fredericks, Chair
__________________________________________Tammi Marois, Vice Chair
__________________________________________John Silverberg, Member
__________________________________________Diane Miller, Member
__________________________________________Ken Malo, Jr., Member    
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